
This document contains the minutes from every Parish Council meeting of 2015 from Feb- Dec. Please scroll down to see each month. 

TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

7.30PM ON MONDAY 9TH FEBRUARY 2015
PRESENT:-  Cllrs R Andrew,  S Barber, J Bower, D Horne, C Rising, Cllr D Whitehouse and one member of the public. 
01.02.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received form Cllr J Baraona, Cllr D Cadenhead and, Cllr J Chapman. 
02.02.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS
The Appointment of the Clerk to be discussed as a confidential item 
03.02.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
Councillors were asked to consider any interests they may have on matters on the agenda.  There were no declarations of interest.
04.02.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING
A resident of the village expressed his concerns about snow clearance and the gritting.  Councillors explained their responsibilities and the limitations of what they could actually do.  Discussion took place about community involvement in clearing the footpaths and Councillors agreed to give the idea some further consideration.  The member of the public was thanked for attending the meeting.
Cllr Barber and Cllr Bower left the meeting

Cllr Andrew took the Chair.

05.02.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meetings held on 12th January 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair.

06.02.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to Part II

07.02.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS
Cllr Andrew welcomed everyone to the meeting, outlined the business for the evening.

08.02.15  APPOINTMENT OF CLERK/ RFO
This matter was discussed as a confidential item following which Mrs Hannah Owen was appointed as Clerk/RFO.
09.02.15  ACTING CLERKS REPORT
The Acting Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.  It was noted that the fallen wall has still not been removed and it was RESOLVED to report this matter to DCC.
10.02.15 VILLAGE REPORTS
(a) Car Park at Town Head and Play Areas– There were no new matters raised.
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports -  There were no further matters raised.
(c) Toilets –  It was noted that this matter is ongoing.
(d) Cemetery –  There were no new matters raised.
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – There were no new matters raised.
(f)Bins and Street Furniture – Grit bin filling was discussed further.
(h) Housing Needs – It was noted that the walk around the village is still to be arranged.
(i) Parish Council Web Site – It was RESOLVED to discuss this matter at the next meeting.
(j)  Parish Council Office Agreement – It was agreed that further negotiation about access to the office and the photocopier was needed before the lease could be signed.
(k) Common Land – It was RESOLVED to discuss this matter at the next meeting.

(l) Community Awards -  It was RESOLVED to discuss this matter at the next meeting.

11.02.15  DALC CIRCULARS
1-4 2015 General Circular – Noted
12.02.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

4198-99        Staffing Costs
4200

J Jackson
 

Acting Clerk

£257.40
4921

DDDC



Bins


£   93.60

 (b) Receipts

There were no receipts
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

The Acting Clerk outlined the current financial situation.
 (d) Deed of Trust

It was noted that this document was still to be signed.
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.
(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

It was agreed that the Parish Council Assets still needs to be reviewed as a matter of urgency.
(g) 2015/16 Budget and Precept – Cllr Andrew proposed that the precept for the 2015-16 financial year be set at £45000, seconded by Cllr Whitehouse all voted in favour.
13.02.15PLANNING 
(a)Applications

NP/DDD/0115/0039 Change of use back to a café during the daytime and restaurant at night Markovitz Ltd Commercial Road Tidewsell – Support this application
NP/DDD/0115/001 Siting of two shepherds huts at far end of field for use as room only holiday accommodation.  Existing concrete stable forecourt to be utilised as car parking for two cars.  Change of use of land from agricultural to commercial Land off The Lodge Tideswell – Grid Ref 415471 – No objections.
(b)Decisions
NP/DDD/114/1168 Erection of pig rearing and finishing unit with associated feeding and hard standing (building 2) Wheston House Farm, Tideswell Moor – Refused.

NP/DDD/114/1120 Permanent residential caravan sited at Bushey Heath Farm – Refused
14.02.15 STANDING ORDERS, FINANCIAL REGULATIONS AND POLICIES

It was RESOLVED to discuss these at the next meeting.
15.02.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION
DDDC – Parish Council Liaison Meeting

DDDC – Area Community Forums

DDDC – Guide for PC on Affordable Housing

DDDC – Bin Collections – snow

DCC- Snow Various

DDDC – Elections

PDNPA – Offices to Let

Glasdon – Catalogue

16.02.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting of the Parish Council be held at 7.30pm on Monday 9th March 2015 at the New Parish Council Office.

17.02.15 CONFIDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30m.
TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

7.30PM ON MONDAY 9TH MARCH 2015

PRESENT:-  Cllrs R Andrew,  S Barber, C Rising, D Whitehouse, R Borona, J Chapman, Acting Clerk J Jackson,Clerk H Owen and four members of the public. 

01.03.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received form Cllr D Horne, Cllr D Cadenhead and, Cllr J Bower. 

02.03.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

The lease agreement for the letting of the Office was RESOLVED and signed. 

03.03.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillors were asked to consider any interests they may have on matters on the agenda.  There were no declarations of interest.

04.03.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

Representatives from the “Living Stones” project were welcomed to the meeting and gave details of the proposed development of Fountain Square Church. A request was made for the council to consider making a grant of £1000 towards the project. Councillors undertook to discuss this matter further.

Discussion took place about the use of the Village Voice photocopier. Councillors were offered the use of the photocopier for the parish council’s needs. It was RESOLVED this cost was too high and a printer was to be purchased for Parish Council use only.
05.03.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meetings held on 9th February 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair.

06.03.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to Part II

07.02.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cllr Barber welcomed everyone to the meeting, outlined the business for the evening.

08.03.15  APPOINTMENT OF CLERK/ RFO

Hannah Owen was introduced as the new Clerk. It was RESOLVED to purchase a new laptop and printer with office software also a Mobile Phone. A budget of £500 for this was RESOLVED. 
09.02.15  ACTING CLERKS REPORT

The Acting Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.  

10.02.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park at Town Head and Play Areas– There were no new matters raised.

(b) Footpath and Highways Reports -  There were no further matters raised.

(c) Toilets –  The agreement needs updating to include new Clerk name and Office address. The Clerk will return this and it was AGREED to sign once changes had been made by Leathems.
(d) Cemetery –  There were no new matters raised.

(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – There were no new matters raised.

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – Grit bin filling was discussed further.

(h) Housing Needs – It was noted that the walk around the village is still to be arranged.

(i) Parish Council Web Site – It was RESOLVED that the Clerk will begin work on the new website. It was also RESOLVED that the website would use a “.gov.uk” domain name. 
(j)  Parish Council Office Agreement – The Office agreement was RESOLVED and signed. This will be reviewed after one year but the lease is for 10 years.
(k) Common Land – It was RESOLVED to discuss this matter at the next meeting.

(l) Community Awards -  The Community award nominations were RESOLVED. The awards will take place at The Star pub on Tuesday 31st March 2015.
11.02.15  DALC CIRCULARS

1-4 2015 General Circular – Noted

12.02.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

4198-99        Staffing Costs

4200

J Jackson
 

Acting Clerk


4921

DDDC



Bins



 (b) Receipts

(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

The Acting Clerk outlined the current financial situation.

 (d) Deed of Trust

It was noted that this document was still to be signed.

(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

It was agreed that the Parish Council Assets still needs to be reviewed as a matter of urgency.

(g) Commitees
13.02.15PLANNING 

(a)Applications

(b)Decisions

14.02.15 STANDING ORDERS, FINANCIAL REGULATIONS AND POLICIES

It was RESOLVED to discuss these at the next meeting.

15.02.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

DDDC – Parish Council Liaison Meeting

DDDC – Area Community Forums

DDDC – Guide for PC on Affordable Housing

DDDC – Bin Collections – snow

DCC- Snow Various

DDDC – Elections

PDNPA – Offices to Let

Glasdon – Catalogue

16.02.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting of the Parish Council be held at 7.30pm on Monday 13th April 2015 at the New Parish Council Office.

17.02.15 CONFIDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There been no further business the meeting closed at 10.15pm. 
TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

7.30PM ON MONDAY 13TH APRIL 2015

PRESENT:-  Cllrs R Andrew,  S Barber, C Rising, D Whitehouse, R Borona , J Chapman, Acting Clerk J Jackson,Clerk H Owen and three members of the public. 

01.04.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received form Cllr D Horne, Cllr D Cadenhead and, Cllr J Bower. 

02.04.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

A request for permission from the Living History Group to apply for planning permission for two information panels to be erected in Gratton Garden. Also a wind up listening post. The Living History Group will maintain the information panels and the listening post. It was RESOLVED that the council grant permission.  

03.04.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillors were asked to consider any interests they may have on matters on the agenda.  There were no declarations of interest.

04.03.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

Representatives from the Living History group requested that the gardens were to be tidied up earlier than planned in time for the festival. It was RESOLVED that work would begin. Mary is asking Danny to proceed.  It was also RESOLVED to request a quote for Strimming work and work on garden area near Holdsworths. 

Notice board near Peacock area needs repair. It was RESOLVED Cllr Andrew is to investigate and report back to the council.
05.04.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meetings held on 9th March 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair.

06.04.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to Part II

07.04.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cllr Barber welcomed everyone to the meeting, outlined the business for the evening.
A copy of Sugar Cups and Poppies by Trevor Hall and Peter Hall was given out to all councillors. A copy of this will also be sent to the Village Voice for publication.

A letter has been received from Tideswell and District Sports Association requesting annual contribution of £4200. It was RESOLVED that the council will request a meeting with TDSA to discuss how the funding will be spent. It was noted that the council are keen to support this project. Clerk to write and request this meeting.

The chairman suggest the council makes a donation of £150 per year to the Village voice. It was RESOLVED to discuss this at the next meeting. 
08.04.15  CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.  

09.04.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park at Town Head and Play Areas– The gate behind the play area needs replacing. It was RESOLVED that councillor Andrew will look to replace this.
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – Cllr Chapman reported that a footpath had been blocked for some time but had now been cleared. 
(c) Toilets –  Agreement with changes had not been received back by Clerk from Solicitor. 
(d) Cemetery – It was RESOLVED that clerk would compile a new list of charges for burials in the cemetery. It was RESOLVED that a letter of thanks and acknowledgement for all the work that Kath and Phil have done regarding the Cemetery is to be sent out.
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Living History Group requests listed above.
(f)Bins and Street Furniture – A memorial bench request is pending.

The active telephone box is in a need for repair. It was RESOLVED the clerk would make enquiries as to the cost of the Parish Council taking ownership of this.  

The Grit bin (GB0851) on Parke Road had been damaged beyond repair and replaced by Cllr Andrew.
(g) Housing Needs – It was noted that the walk around the village is still to be arranged.

(h) Parish Council Web Site – It was RESOLVED that the clerk will create a .co.uk website due to the high costs of the .gov.uk. It was RESOLVED the clerk would begin work on this. 
(i)  Parish Council Office Agreement – It was RESOLVED that a notice should be erected to let people know this was now the Parish Council Office. Clerk to speak to Juliet Waugh about arranging this. 

Cllr Horne offered a 2 drawer cabinet for Parish Council use.
(j) Common Land – It was RESOLVED to discuss this matter at the next meeting. 
(k) Community Awards -  The Community awards were well received by the recipients. It was RESOLVED to hold the 2016 awards the The Anchor. 

(l) Land at Bishop Pursglove School. A request for permission to appoint two new trustees for the Tideswell & District Community Association. It was RESOLVED that permission was granted and the Clerk will send an email confirming this permission.  
10.04.15  DALC CIRCULARS

5-7 2015 General Circular – Noted

12.02.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

4929-4930-4934



Wages and Tax/NI 

4931

J Jackson
£344.40 
Acting Clerk



4932

J Jackson
£388.92
Computer Equipment


4933

H Owen
£21.61
Mobile phone/ Stationery

4935

Sue Barber
£59.68
Community Awards costs

(b) Income: Western power have sent £5 payment. It was RESOLVED the Clerk is to contact Western Power to request increase of payment as this amount is now out of date.

(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment Acting Clerk needs bank statements as a matter of urgency. It was RESOLVED Cllr Andrew would go into Branch and request these are supplied immediately.
 (d) Deed of Trust

It was noted that this document was still to be signed. It was RESOLVED that if documents can’t be handed over then Council will go to magistrate for permission. 
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

It was agreed that the Parish Council Assets still needs to be reviewed as a matter of urgency.

(g) Commitees  It was discussed that a Cemetery committee should be put in place. It was AGREED to discuss this with new council. 
12.04.15PLANNING 

(a)Applications
There were no applications
(b)Decisions
NP/DDD/0115/0039 Change of use back to a café in daytime and restaurant in evening at Markovitz ltd. Permission has been GRANTED.

NP/DDD/0115/0001 Siting of two Shepherds huts at far end of field for use as room only holiday accommodation. Permission has been REFUSED.

13.04.15 STANDING ORDERS, FINANCIAL REGULATIONS AND POLICIES

It is now RESOLVED that The Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Policies have all been accepted.  
14.04.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

DCC – Safer Derbyshire 
DDDC – Area Community Forum Notes
DCC – School Crossing Patrols

Cook – Campaign for Fairer Funding

Greens – Election
DDDC – Easter Waste Collections
Law Centre – Services 

Wickstead – Play Equipment
PDNPA – Peak Bulletin 11
DDDC – Election 

15.04.2015 Elections. 4 people have stood for the council.
16.04.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting of the Parish Council be held at 7.30pm on Monday 11th May 2015 at the New Parish Council Office.

16.04.15 CONFIDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There been no further business the meeting closed at 9.50pm 
TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11TH MAY 2015
PRESENT:- Four Parish Councillors, 2 members of the public, The Parish Council Clerk and the Acting Clerk to the Parish Council.

The Annual Assembly Meeting for the Parish of Tideswell is to be convened in accordance with Scheduled 12 of the Local Government Act 1972

(a)Appointment of Clerk to the Meeting

Mrs Hannah Owen was appointed as Clerk for the Meeting.

(b)Minutes of the 2014 Annual Parish Meeting.

The Minutes of the 2014 minutes were accepted as correct.

(c)Income and Expenditure 2014-15 and Precept 2015-16

The Parish Council’s income and expenditure statement was circulated and approved. The Precept for 2015-16 was noted. 

(d)Members attendance at Parish Council Meetings 2014-15

Details of Parish Council Members attendance at meetings were circulated.

(e)Parish Council Chairman’s Report

Cllr Barber gave a report on the Parish Council’s activities over the last year.

(f) Ward and Division Members Reports 

Cllr Bower gave a report on the work of the District Council.
The County Councillor was not present

(g) Parish Matters raised by the Council or Local Government Electors.

No matters were raised.

The Meeting closed at 7.20pm.

TIDESWELLPARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM

ON MONDAY 11TH MAY 2015

PRESENT:- Cllrs  J Bower, R Andrew, J Chapman, D Whitehouse. Mrs Hannah Owen, Parish Clerk and Mrs Janice Jackson, Acting Clerk.   6 Members of the Public.

01.05.15 COUNCILLORS SIGNING DECLARATION OF OFFICE FORMS

Declaration of Office were signed by all councillors and witnessed by the Clerk.

02.05.15 ELECTION OF CHAIR

Cllr Chapman proposed that Cllr Bower be elected as Chairman.  Seconded by Cllr Whitehouse, all voted in favour. Cllr Bower signed a declaration of Office Form.
03.05.15 CO-OPTION TO FILL CASUAL VACANCIES

Cllr Horne was proposed by Cllr Chapman and seconded by Cllr Whitehouse. All voted in favour and Cllr Horne was co-opted to serve on the Parish Council.
Cllr Cadenhead was proposed by Cllr Chapman and seconded by Cllr Andrew. All voted in favour and Cllr Cadenhead was co-opted to serve on the Parish Council.
Cllr Baraona was proposed by Cllr Whitehouse and seconded by Cllr Bower. All voted in favour and Cllr Baraona was co-opted to serve on the Parish Counil.
Cllr Rising was proposed by Cllr Baraona and seconded by Cllr Cadenhead. All voted in favour and Cllr Rising was Co-opted to serve on the Parish Council.
The new councillors signed their declaration of office forms which were counter signed by the clerk and all joined the meeting. 

04.05.15 APOLOGIES

No apologies were received 

05.05.15 ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR

Cllr Whitehouse proposed that Cllr Andrew be elected as Vice Chair.  Seconded by Cllr Rising all voted in favour.

06.05.15 ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES AND COMMITTEES

It was RESOLVED that the following committees would be put in place with immediate effect. 

Personnel Committee, members being Cllr Bower, Cllr Rising and Cllr Horne

Recreation/Village Committee, members being Cllr Baraona, Cllr Whitehouse, Cllr Chapman and Cllr Cadenhead.

Cemetery Committee and Finance Committee, membership to be discussed at the June Parish Council Meeting.

Cllr Chapman and Cllr Whitehouse will be Parish Council representatives at Bishop Pursglove School Trust.

Cllr Cadenhead and Cllr Baraona will be Parish Council representatives at Tideswell and District Sports Association.

A quarry liaison representative needs to be decided on.

It was agreed that members would attend other outside bodies as they arose.

07.05.15 REVIEW OF ASSETS

The asset register was discussed. The only new asset is the Parish Council Lap Top. 

08.05.15 AUTHORISATION OF SIGNATORIES

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk will get confirmation of all current signatories.

09.05.15 APPOINTMENT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR

It was RESOLVED to reappoint J Bettney as internal auditor.

10.05.15 DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS

It was RESOLVED to meet on the 2nd Monday of each month.  

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19.50.

TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 11TH MAY 2015

PRESENT:-  Cllrs J Bower, R Andrew, R Baraona,  J Chapman, C Rising, D Horne, D Cadenhead  and D Whitehouse. 6 members of the public.

01.05.15 APOLOGIES

No Apologies were received.

02.05.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

Item 13e was bought forward to follow item 7 as member of the public wished to discuss gardens.

03.05.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillors Whitehouse expressed a connection to the Sports Association and Cllr Baraona’s neighbour is one of the planning applicants.

04.05.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

There were no matters raised.

05.15.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on 13th April 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair after it was noted that a discussion needs to take place regarding work to be carried out on ground near Holdsworths so quotes cannot be obtained yet .

06.05.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to Part II

07.05.15 TIDESWELL AND DISTRICT SPORTS ASSOCIATION
Representatives from TDSA attended and outlined current plans and needs of the Association. It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council would continue to support the project and a grant for £4200 was approved.

08.05.15 RECYCLING AT BISHOP PURSGLOVE SCHOOL

It was RESOLVED the Clerk would contact the school directly to find out the nature of the problem with the recycling bins.

09.05.15 REVISED BURIAL FEES 

It was RESOLVED that new burial fees which are now in line with national charges will be adopted from 01/07/2015. A notice in the Village Voice will be placed and also on the noticeboard and website.

10.05.15 MEMORIAL BENCH REQUESTS

It was RESOLVED that a set fee would be charged for any future approved bench requests moving forward. This would be £1000 per bench to include maintenance for the life of the bench. Plaques to be provided by individuals at their expense.

The Clerk will write to Mr Middleton who has requested a bench for his late daughter-in-law. Bench to be placed in Gratton Garden and will be in keeping with the area. 

11.05.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  

12.05.15 CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.

Western Power have contacted offering to increase rent from £5 per year to £275. It was RESOLVED that Cllr Andrew would speak to Bagshaws to find out what the rental price should be then Clerk will renegotiate terms and report back.

Peninsular will be attending a meeting with the Clerk and it has been RESOLVED the Council will no longer use their services. 

At this point the meeting was interrupted by the Cemetery Mowing Contractor who was distressed by comments made to him about his work. Cllr Bower asked him to be seated and we would talk to him regarding this shortly.

17.05.14 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park and Play Areas – Quotes are to be sought for new gate and gate posts at playing field.

(b) Footpath and Highways Reports - Concerns raised regarding speeding on Manchester road. Clerk to contact Highways Department at DCC.

(c) Toilets- New Agreement received, but list still omitted. Clerk to seek clarification about list and all handover arrangements.

(d) Cemetery – Tree in the cemetery needs to be removed and bench in need of repair. Cllr Chapman undertook to investigate this matter and will report back to the Council. 

Cllrs discussed the concerns of the Mowing Contractor. It was RESOLVED that a note would be placed in the Village Voice asking for any comments or concerns re contractors to be directed to the Clerk. It was RESOLVED Councillor Chapman would visit the Cemetery and would report back to the Council. 

(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Conifer tree at Holdsworths needs removing. Cllr Chapman is investigating and report back to the Council. 

(g)Bins – A request for a Dog Mess bin in Tideswell Dale has been made. Clerk to contact Peak Park.

(h) Dog Fouling – As above.

(j) Housing Needs – Dates were suggested for the walk around of the village these are W/C 01/06, 14/06 and 29/06. Clerk to make further arrangements with DDDC. 

(k) Grants-It was RESOLVED to make the following grants:

 Fountain Square Church development - £1000.

 Tideswell and District Sports Association - £4200

Village Voice - £150.

14.05.15  Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

It was RESOLVED to pay the basic subscription rate.

10- 13/2015 General Circulars  

15.05.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

4936-4937   Staffing Costs

4938

HMRC 


Tax/NI


£119.33

4939

J Jackson

Acting Clerk

£419.40

4940

Viking 


Stationery

£44.96

4941

G Davies

Mowing

£1260.00

4942

R Andrew

Grit Bin


£93.00

4943

H Owen


Phone/cable

£23.57

4944

J Jackson

Website

£126.55

4946

Tid and Dis Sp Ass
Donation

£4200.00

4947

Fount Sq Church
Donation

£1000

4948

Village Voice

Donation

£150

 (b) Receipts

Precept.  

(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

The Acting Clerk outlined the current financial situation.  .

 (d) Deed of Trust

The Clerk reported that further information from the solicitor is awaited.

(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

It was noted that the only new asset is the Laptop.

20.05.14 PLANNING 

(a)Applications

NP/DDD/0415/0335- 27 Pinfold Road, Tideswell. Two storey extension. 

No Objections

NP/DDD/0315/0225- 5 Pursglove Drive, Tideswell. Erection of Carport.

It was noted that in this instance the material is suitable for the Carport, however this would not usually be the case. Council stressed importance of work being in keeping with the area.


NP/DDD/0415/0346- Poynton Cross Barn, Tideslow Farm, Tideswell. Proposed change of use of redundant barn to form dwelling including ground mounted solar PV array and ancillary building and alteration to vehicular access.

It was noted that the council do not approve of the condition of sale being on the open market. This should only be for local need. 



NP/DDD/0315/0245- The Old Wool Shop, High Street Tideswell. Change of use from residential to commercial for downstairs only.

There were two councillors who objected to the project. 


(b)Decisions

 
NP/DDD/1214/1251 Lawson Cottage, Queen Street Tideswell.


Rear extension and internal remodelling. Permission GRANTED. 

.

17.05.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

DDDC – Election Arrangements

18.05.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 8th June 2015 at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.

24.05.14 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There been no further business the meeting closed at 10.25pm
TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 8th June 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R Baraona, J Chapman, D Cadenhead D Whitehouse and Hannah Owen (Clerk).

01.06.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs Andrew, Horne and Rising.
02.06.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

No variation of business
03.06.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillors Baraona is one of the planning applicants and will not be involved in discussion of that application. 

04.06.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

There were no matters raised.

05.06.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on 11TH May 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair.

06.06.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to Part II

07.06.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  Cllr Bower informed Council of Planning Law training she had undertaken.

Information regarding Hope Works involvement in the community had been sent out and the Clerk will be asking to receive any information directly moving forward.
08.06.15 Assessment of Gardening,Strimming and Maintenance requirements 
It has been RESOLVED that a new report of work to be undertaken, is to be completed. Clear direction and instruction will be put into place and the work will go out to tender for completion. 
09.06.15 Christmas

It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council would have the same expenditure as last year for Christmas lights. The Clerk will be contacting businesses in the community to see if any support can be given in donating funds to the Christmas lights fund. 

The Clerk will also be asking those with the Christmas Tree Brackets on their buildings if they would be prepared to have trees up again. Parish Council to provide Trees and Lights, owners/occupiers to supply power source.

Clerk will be getting quotes in for the cost of this year’s Christmas Trees. 

10.06.15 Community Involvement.

It was RESOLVED to use the Parish Council Website to promote other community events in the Parish. There will be a page created supporting clubs and activities as well as publishing events. 

The Parish Council wishes to engage with other groups and the members of the Parish and a number of articles will be placed throughout the Village Voice with Parish Council announcements.

It was also suggested the Clerk contacts the Dr Surgery to advertise information. 

The Parish Council wants to encourage more involvement throughout the community and will be advertising the new website, the new office and other news throughout the village. 

11.06.15 Quality Council Status

It was RESOLVED the council will begin putting into place the requirements to be awarded Quality Council Status. The Clerk and Cllr Horne will attend a training course in July and report back to the council in August.

12.06.15 CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.

Western Power have yet to reply regarding back dated payments of underpaid rents.
The Bank Statements need to come to the office now. The Clerk requested two councillors visited the office to sign a letter to the Bank, requesting this is to happen. 

The gentleman who requested a memorial Bench last month has replied to the Clerk’s letter and accepted the £1000 charge for a bench. This will be payable to the Parish Council. Cllr Baraona and Chapman to look into the location. 

13.06.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park and Play Areas – Cllr Baraona reported that remaining play area work should be completed in the next month. Cllr Cadenhead reported a hole in the ground near the swings, Cllr Baraona is looking into this. 
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – Wall has now been repaired. 

Quotes for Gate repair have been received. GE Davies is the best quote at £250 all inclusive. 
(c) Toilets- New Agreement not been resent yet, Clerk has sent several emails.
(d) Cemetery – Cllr Chapman highlighted the extra work required to improve the Cemetery area.
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Cllr Chapman is arranging for work to be carried out. 

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – Clerk confirmed request for extra Bin Collections during Wakes Week has been agreed at DDDC. Dog Mess Bins have now been emptied, Clerk to report any further issues. 
(g) Housing Needs – Walk about of potential sites confirmed for 02/07/2015 at 10.30am. 

(h) Common Land- No issues to discuss.
14.06.15  Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

14/2015 General Circulars  
Training invitation has been sent through regarding Cemetery Regulations and Management. It was RESOLVED the Clerk and a member of the Cemetery Committee would attend. 

Training invitation has been sent through regarding Quality Council Status. It was RESOLVED the clerk and Cllr Horne would attend.

Training invitation regarding Playground inspection has been received from the New insurer. It has been RESOLVED the Clerk will take part in this training and report back to the council. If further training is required this will follow. 
15.06.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

	Cheque  for:
	Cost purpose
	Cheque Amount
	Cheque number

	DALC subs
	Annual Subs and 2 x training
	£441.86
	4945

	Broker Networks Ltd
	Annual Insurance
	£1,995
	4949

	M Dalton
	Wages 
	Staffing costs
	4950

	H Owen
	Wages 
	Staffing costs
	4951

	M Markovitz ltd
	M Dalton equipment for repairs
	£80.78
	4952

	William Brindley
	Mowing
	£325
	4953

	H Owen
	Telephone and stamps
	£19.33
	4954

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£113.93
	4956

	High Peak Signs LTD
	Common Land Sign
	£52.80
	4957

	GE and MP Davies
	Mowing
	£630
	4958

	J Jackson
	Acting Clerk Wage
	£227.20p
	4959

	Danny Stephenson
	Gardening
	£270
	4960

	Tideswell PCC
	Annual Office Rent
	£1,200
	4961

	Jane Bettney
	Internal Audit
	£50
	4962


The Clerk began to go through the year end accounts. These had been completed by Janice Jackson the Acting Clerk in the previous financial year. It was decided to postpone this so that clarification could be sought on the figures from Janice. 

 (b) Receipts

No Receipts
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

Nothing to report.

 (d) Deed of Trust

A letter has been sent requesting the signature to change Deed of Trust. No response has been received as yet.
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

The New Insurance Broker is coming for a meeting with the Clerk to ensure asset register is up to date.
16.06.15 PLANNING 

(a)Applications

Application Number NP/DDD/0515/0416

Bushy Heath Farm, Tideswell Moor, Tideswell

Application for use as residential accommodation of caravan permanently and lawfully sited at Bushy Heath Farm. 
The Parish Council had no objections to the Plans.


NP/DDD/0415/0355
Land to rear of Honeysuckle House, Wheston Bank, Tideswell. 
Change hard standing area to sand manège. 
The Parish Council approved the plans but wanted to raise concerns about where wagons would be parked. 

NP/DDD/0515/0397
Rosyth, Whitecross Road, Tideswell
Detached garage.
The Parish Council had no objections. 

(b)Decisions

NP/DDD/0215/0137 

New rear porch extension to an existing side lean to: Cliffe Barn, Church Lane, Tideswell

Permission Granted-subject to a number of conditions.( Mainly about use of materials)

NP/DDD/1014/1040

Change of use and conversion of redundant facilities to single dwelling.

Chantry Court, Whitecross Road/Chantry Lane, Tideswell.

Permission Granted.

NP/DDD/0115/0004
Change of size and position of rooflights
URC Church, Parke Road, Tideswell.
Permission Granted

NP/DDD/0115/0005
Addition of further rooflight and bedroom.
URC Church, Parke Road, Tideswell.
Permission Granted.

17.06.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

DCC – Minor Maintenance agreement.  
18.06.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 13th July 2015. The meeting will begin at the Cemetery at 7pm followed by a full meeting at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.

19.06.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There been no further business the meeting closed at 10.05pm

TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 13th July 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R Andrew, J Chapman, D Cadenhead, D Horne, C, Rising, D Whitehouse and Hannah Owen (Clerk).

01.07.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs Baraona.
02.07.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

Item 14(g) was moved into Part 2 Confidential Information
03.07.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillors Bower declared an interest in item 12 Tideswell Band 

04.07.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

There were no matters raised.

05.07.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on 8th June were approved and signed by the Chair.

06.07.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

Item 14(g) was moved into Part 2 Confidential Information
07.07.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  
08.07.15 Audit Return
It was RESOLVED to sign off the Audit return and all figures for the financial year were approved as correct. Proposed Cllr Cadenhead, seconded Cllr Horne and all voted in favour. 
09.07.15 Assessment of Gardening, Strimming and Maintenance requirements 
Cllr Chapman, Cllr Andrew and the Clerk will be working on the new contracts for all work required. It was RESOLVED that existing work is to be monitored to help assess the required work when producing the new contracts.  

The Cliffe is an area which requires attention and the Council will be working on this. 
10.07.15 Christmas

It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council will continue to arrange the lighting for this year’s Christmas season. It was agreed that the Clerk would look into the full costs of the individual trees and once figures are collected, the Council will look at the budget and see if this can be achieved for Christmas 2016. 

The Council will look into holding a Christmas Competition where prizes will be awarded to the best decorated properties. The Clerk will contact local businesses to see if donations will be made towards prizes.

11.07.15 Tideswell Star Land
An enquiry has been made as to who owns the land by The Star Pub. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would find contact details at Derbyshire County Council

12.07.15 Tideswell Band
The Parish Council expressed how sorry they were to hear of the Fire. The Parish Councillors stated how important Tideswell Band is to the local community and will support efforts getting the band back up and running. 

13.07.15 CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.

Nigel Davis Solicitors are dealing with the new rent renegotiation with Western Power.
A report that the ladies toilets were blocked were received and it has been reported to DDDC.

The old sign for The Cliffe has not been located. It was RESOLVED the Clerk will order a replacement. 

Ian Phipps had contacted the Council asking that residents of the Parish are extra vigilant to security of out buildings. It has been requested that any suspicious behaviour/vehicles are reported to the Police. It was RESOLVED this message would be placed in the Village Voice, notice board and website. 

14.07.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park and Play Areas – It was RESOLVED to repair all flooring in each playground. The Clerk will get quotes for the work. It was RESOLVED the Junior Swings at Pinfold/Richard Lane play ground will be placed Out of Order until the floor is repaired.  
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – No Issues reported.
(c) Toilets- New Agreement still not been resent.
(d) Cemetery – It was RESOLVED to strim and strip the overgrown areas to improve the safety and look of the area. A notice will be placed in the village voice to let the Parish know the work is to take place. The Clerk will look into what the Council should do regarding damaged graves. 
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – The work at Holdsworths and Dark Lane is all in hand a due to be completed in the next 2 weeks.  
There have been a number of complaints regarding the dead tree remains at Crook Bank near the Anchor. It was RESOLVED the clerk will write to Litton Parish Council and request they contact the residence and ask for it to be tidied. 
(f)Bins and Street Furniture – The Bench at Town Head Playing field is in need of repair. It was RESOLVED to ask Mick to repair.

It was RESOLVED the requested memorial bench will be place at The Cliffe to replace the damaged bench. The Clerk will look at suitable benches. 
(g) Housing Needs – Item moved to Part 2.

(h) Common Land- Concerns were raised regarding tree lopping. Cllr Chapman is looking into the issue and reporting back to the Council.
15.07.15  Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

Cllr Horne and the Clerk will be attending Quality Council Training and will report back to the council in August meeting.
16.07.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

	Cheque  for:
	Cost purpose
	Amount
	Cheque number

	DALC
	Spring Seminar
	£35
	4963

	DE & MP Davies
	Mowing and Gate Repair
	£880
	4964

	William Brindley
	Grass Cutting
	£555
	4965

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£151.46
	4966

	M Dalton
	Wages
	Wages
	4967

	H Owen
	Wages
	Wages
	4968

	H Owen
	Telephone 
	£14.11
	4969

	Peak Park Parishes Forum
	Annual Subscription
	£24
	4970

	Nigel Davies Solicitors
	Deed of Trust work
	£493.29
	4971

	Tideswell Allotment Association
	Prize donation
	£20
	4972


 (b) Receipts

VAT has been reclaimed. £902.12p due to be returned within 7 days.
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

Nothing to report.

 (d) Deed of Trust

The Clerk has contacted the solicitor to see what to do next after being unable to get signature.
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

No new matters raised.
17.07.15 PLANNING 

(a)Applications

NP/DDD/0615/0609: Bakery Cottage, Commercial Road, Tideswell

Proposed alterations and conversion of Flat and redundant storage areas to one dwelling and conversion of out-building to one holiday unit. 

Concerns were raised regarding Parking. Cllr Andrew supported the plans, Cllr Chapman seconded. 4 Councillors voted in favour, 1 against and 1 abstained from voting.  

(b) Decisions

NP/DDD/0415/0335- Two storey end extension 27 Pinfold Road. Permission Granted

NP/DDD/0315/0225- Erection of carport 5 Pursglove Drive. Permission Refused.

NP/DDD/0315/0245- Change of use from residential to commercial (downstairs) Permission Granted.

NP/DDD/0415/0346- Proposed change of use of redundant barn to form dwelling including ground mounted solar PV array and ancillary building and alteration to vehicle access.


Permission Refused. 

18.07.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

Dalc Circular 15.16.17

Peak Park Press Releases

Area Community Forum

Dales Area Parish Ballot Results
19.07.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 10th August 2015 at 7.30pm. The meeting will be held at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.

20.07.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.00pm
TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 10thth August 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R, Baraona, J Chapman, D Cadenhead, D Horne, D Whitehouse and Hannah Owen (Clerk).

01.08.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs Andrew and Rising.
02.08.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

No variation of business.
03.08.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillor Bower declared an interest in item 19, Planning Application NP/DDD/0715/0661 

04.08.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

A request was received for a representative from the Parish Council to attend a planning board meeting regarding a previous application which is being discussed further. In the June meeting application Application Number NP/DDD/0515/0416 was discussed and the council supported the application. Cllr Bower agreed to go to the meeting and confirm the Parish Council support the application. 
05.08.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on 13th July 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair.

06.07.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to confidential.
07.08.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  Cllr Bower and the rest of the Parish Councillors expressed how wonderful Wakes Week was this year. The Clerk has written to the Wakes Committee to congratulate everybody on all their efforts for such a successful week. 

08.08.15 Grants

Cllr Cadenhead has been researching the availability of Grants that the Parish Council may be able to apply for to help local projects in the community. It was reported that there are indeed many Grants available but specific projects need to be determined before applying.  The Parish Council has written to the County Council to expressing that it is important that the recent fire doesn’t result in a local amenity not been rebuilt. The Parish Council wishes to support all the local groups and communities and it was decided that representatives from the Parish Council will attend meetings of groups where possible.  It was stated that it was important to not only retain village amenities but extend them and the Council is keen to work with the many groups in the Parish to do so.  
09.08.15 Assessment of Gardening, Strimming and Maintenance requirements 
Cllr Chapman and the Clerk have discussed the requirements and the Clerk created draft tender documents. It was RESOLVED that each area would not have split contractors working on them. Cllr Chapman and the Clerk will be making small amendments to the documents with a view to these being published as soon as possible. It was RESOLVED the work would be advertised in the Peak Advertiser, Village Notice board and the Parish Council Website. 
10.08.15 Christmas

It was RESOLVED Cllr Baraona will purchase more lights to decorate the Village. The Budget for the Christmas lights has been set at £600. It was RESOLVED that two Christmas Trees would be purchased.

The Council have confirmed they will hold a Christmas Competition where prizes will be awarded to the best decorated properties. Categories are to be confirmed at the September meeting. The Clerk will now contact local businesses to see if donations will be made towards prizes.  This will determine whether the competition can go ahead or not. The Clerk will report back to the Council at the next meeting.

11.08.15 Sports Association 
It was RESOLVED the Clerk will request to be notified about future meetings as the Parish Council wish to offer support to the Sports Association where possible. 

12.08.15 Quality Council Training 
Cllr Horne and the Clerk attended the DALC Training Course on Quality Council Training. Cllr Horne reported that Tideswell Parish Council is nearly operating at the Foundation level and are also reaching the standard required for Quality Council in many areas. It was RESOLVED that the Council will go for Foundation status once we have the Audit returned. 

It was RESOLVED the Clerk will look into the cost of becoming a qualified Council Clerk through DALC. This is a requirement for a Quality Council Award. 

13.08.15 DCC Consultations 

Three consultations have been sent to the Council and they were regarding the following.

a) Community Bus. It was noted that Tideswell was not on the list of pick up points being suggested. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would reply asking why this was and suggesting it was included.

b) Rights of Way. It was RESOLVED the council would reply expressing that any issues regarding response time to issues where safety was a concern should be treated with the highest priority. 

c) Cylcing. It was RESOLVED the council would reply expressing they fully supported the initiative but would like to raise concerns over how the projects will be funded. 
14.08.15 Fountain Square Church renovations.

The Parish Council is to request regular updates on the progress of the project. The Parish Council has supported the renovations and is keen to be updated with the progression.
15.08.15 CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.

A request has been received with a view to purchase some land at Town Head and build a garage. The Parish Council confirmed that the land was not for sale. 

A request for the Red Lion at Litton has been received to have an “ A”  advertising the pub at the Tideswell end of the village.  The Council agreed this would be fine and the Clerk will confirm this stating the board be placed in an appropriate position. 
Ian Phipps will host a Crime Prevention evening at the Parish Council Office in September.  There will be some advice and products available to help with security. 

BT have sent the contract for the Payphone Adoption. The Clerk will contact them to request the payphone is painted before the contract is signed. Cllr Cadenhead bought an article to the attention of the Council which was by the BT Chief Executive, discussing the painting of phone boxes. 

The Clerk is meeting with Leah from a company who specialise in Playground repairs, called Abacus. She will have a meeting and invite the company to attend the sites and put together a quote for repair work required. 

16.08.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park and Play Areas – The Clerk is to contact Mick Fletcher regarding the welding work completion. If Mick is unable to complete this job the Clerk is to seek outside quotes. 
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – No Issues to report
(c) Toilets- New Agreement has arrived and is to be signed. There is no list attached with the contract, so it is to be crossed out and initialled. A copy of the email stating that there is no list of fixtures and fittings to be included will also be attached, 
(d) Cemetery – Tree work in the Cemetery has been completed spraying and the removal of thistles is still required. The Clerk will contact the contractor and asked for this to be completed. 
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – The work at Holdsworths and Dark Lane is now complete.  The Tree work by the war memorial was also assessed and the pruning was completed. 

It was RESOLVED that a contract stating the required work by the Gardner would be created.

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – The Clerk is to look at the budget and determine if the Parish Council can replace 4 Benches which are in a poor state. 
(g) Housing Needs –No further updates 

(h) Common Land- No issues raised. 
17.08.15 Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

Cllr Horne and the Clerk attended the Quality Council Training. 
18.08.15  FINANCE

(b) Payments

	Cheque  for:
	Cost purpose
	Cheque Amount
	Cheque number

	Hannah Owen
	Wages
	£856.27
	4973

	Hannah Owen
	Phone and Expenses
	£24.62
	4974

	Mick Dalton
	Wages
	£433.10
	4975

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£133.53
	4976

	Viking
	Printer Ink
	£77.33
	4977

	Danny Stephenson
	Gardening
	£535
	4978

	DDDC
	Cemetery Bin 6 months
	£193.70
	4979

	William Brindley
	Cemetery work and The Cliffe
	£405
	4980

	GE&MP Davies 
	Mowing
	£630
	4861

	BT Payphones
	Kiosk Adoption
	£1
	4862

	P Storer
	Tree Work
	£660
	4863


 (b) Receipts

The £1000 cheque for the Memorial Bench has been paid into the Bank.

The Clerk is to create a list of current rentals to see where the Parish Council is not receiving potential incomes from. 
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk will create a budget/income/expenditure monthly report to give to all councillors to have a clear view of the Council Finances. 

 (d) Deed of Trust

The Clerk has been told by the Solicitors that the only way to proceed is with the signature required.
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

No new matters raised.
19.08.15 PLANNING 

(a)Applications

NP/DDD/0715/0655 Bridge End, Queen Street, Tideswell 

Proposed change of use of former garage to a three bedroom dwelling.  

There were no objections raised. 

NP/DDD/0715/0661 Land adjacent to Tideswell Industrial Park, Whitecross Road

Change of use of land and construction of building for use as builders and plumbers merchant. 

Cllr Bower did not take part in the discussion, but the rest of the Council all supported the application and no objections were raised. 



(b)Decisions

NP/DDD/05115/0397

Rosyth, Whitecross Road, Tideswell

Detached Garage

Permission GRANTED 

NP/DDD/0814/0879

The Croft, Litton Dale, Litton.

Erection of 2 affordable dwellings.

Permission GRANTED 

Appeals

APP/M9496/W/15/3011473

Land off The Lodge, Tideswell. ( Originally application ref NP/DDD/0115/0001)

The appeal is dismissed. 

20.08.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

Dalc Circular 17, 18 and 19.

DCC Consultation documents 
21.08.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 14th September 2015 at 7.30pm. The meeting will be held at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.
It was  RESOLVED the October meeting will be one week later than originally scheduled. It will take place on Monday 19th October 2015. This will be published on our website, on the notice board and in the Village Voice.  
22.08.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.10pm

TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 14th September 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R Andrew, R, Baraona, J Chapman, D Horne, D Whitehouse, Hannah Owen (Clerk) PCSO Ian Phipps and 4 members of the Public .

01.09.15 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs Cadenhead and Rising.
02.09.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

Item 7 (Fountain Square Church) was bought forward into item 4-Public Speaking. 
03.09.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Cllr Chapman declared an interest in item 16g
04.09.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING

A representative from Fountain Square Church attended the meeting to give feedback on the current status of the fundraising for the renovation work. The group have £425k of the total £700k needed for the project and are currently re-applying for grants with the Methodist Church. The original applications had not been made in the correct order so had not been successful. They also have set up a Just Giving Page and are looking at the community for extra fundraising. 

It was discussed that there may be certain events which would not be able to use the new space at Fountain Square Church and a need for another Village space was apparent.

PCSO Ian Phipps attended the meeting and reported the recent reports of Crime in the Parish. He confirmed that there had been 16 calls over the last 2 months which is relatively low. 

Community Speed Watch is to be re-introduced and volunteers will be required to make the scheme a success.

Cllr Whitehouse raised concerns about Parking on the corner by Natwest Bank. It was confirmed that it was a Highways Issue. 

Reports of anti-social behaviour and damage up at the Sports Complex have been received and the Police are hoping to increase patrols of the area. 

Three representatives from the Tideswell and District Youth Club management committee attended the meeting. The insurance company want to know what Derbyshire County Council wish to do with the building and DCC want to know what the Youth Club wish to do, so there is some difficulty moving forward. It was suggested that the future of the site needs to be confirmed with DCC before decisions are made regarding the rebuilding.

All agreed that this is an opportunity to create a better communal space for the residents of Tideswell. The Village is lacking a Village Hall and support and volunteers are desperately needed. The Parish Council want to offer its support to moving this project forward.
05.09.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on Monday 10th August 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair. 
06.09.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to confidential.

07.09.15 Fountain Square Church. 

This item was moved up into the Public Speaking Section. (Item 4)
08.09.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  
09.09.15 Tenders

The Clerk read out the two tender documents for the contracts for Mowing and Strimming. Cllr Chapman proposed these were correct and that we could put these out to the public, Cllr Baraona Seconded and all voted in favour.

It was noted that the Tender applications will be considered carefully and we will look at the best service not necessarily just the cheapest price as it is important the work is done to the best standard. 
10.09.15 Christmas

The Christmas trees will be provided by the same suppliers as last year. A 20ft Tree will be placed at Fountain Square and a 15ft Tree at Millers Dale.

An article will be placed in the Village Voice asking for volunteers to help put up the Christmas lights. The lights will be going up on Sunday 29th and Monday 30th November 2015.

The Parish Council will then host an evening on Friday 4th December 2015 where all the lights will be officially switched on. 

A competition is going to be run in the village for the “Best Decorated Houses”. We are looking at 3 categories and cash prizes will be awarded to the winning houses. 

The Clerk is to contact local businesses to generate support for the prizes. The Clerk will also be contacting the Wakes Committee and would like to ask the Wakes Queen to attend the Christmas lights “switch on”.

11.09.15 Remembrance Day

The Clerk is to make arrangements for this year’s Remembrance Sunday which will be held  on Sunday 8th November 2015. 

A note will be placed in the Village Voice reminding people of the date and asking anyone who wishes to be involved to contact the Clerk.

Sue Barber has sent the Clerk a list of contact details so arrangements can be made. 

12.09.15 Budget/Precept 
The Clerk went through the budget sheet for the current financial year. It was highlighted that the council is currently working to budget but the Playground repairs are more expensive than anticipated. 

13.09.15 Tideswell Parish Council Strategy 

Cllr Horne has created a draft Parish Council Strategy. The Councillors are to read this and feedback any comments. A working group will be held to start discussing this further. This will be held on Wednesday 20th October. 

14.09.15 CLERKS REPORT

The Clerk reported on on-going matters and the work undertaken since the last meeting.

Rent letters had been sent out and cheques received from those using Parish Council land.

The Crime prevention evening held on 10th September was very successful and several people came to the office to find out more. It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council would host another session during the daytime in November.

The Clerk has sought several quotes for the repair work at the playground and the best price which also includes the removal of the old material is with Soft Surfaces based in Wilmslow. 

15.09.15 Payphone Kiosk

BT have confirmed they will give the Parish Council the specialist paint to refurbish the adopted phone box. It was proposed by Cllr Baraona to proceed, this was seconded by Cllr Chapman and all voted in favour. The Chairman signed the contract and this will now be completed. 

16.09.15 Sports Association
Cllr Baraona has attended the last two meetings at the Sports Association. The Parish Council is very keen to help support the Sports Association as it is a valuable asset to the community. The Parish Council are looking to give some time out of the Clerks hours over the next 3 months to help with administrative duties. The clerk is to arrange a meeting at the Sports Complex. 
17.09.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park and Play Areas – The Clerk is to contact Soft Surfaces and make arrangements for the work on the playgrounds to start.  
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – The unstable wall on Monksdale Close has now been removed. 
(c) Toilets- The contract has been signed and we are now awaiting further news.  
(d) Cemetery – Cllr Andrews is to remove the rubbish left from the extra gardening work. 
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Cllr Chapman has investigated the tree issues on the outskirts of Litton and is making arrangements for the work to be carried out shortly. 

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – The request to site the memorial bench at Fountain Square was agreed. The clerk is now to get quotes for the new bench. It was suggested to look at plastic slats instead of wooden to cut down on repairs and maintenance. 
(g) Housing Needs –No further updates 

(h) Common Land- No issues raised. 
18.09.15 Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

The Clerk has contacted DALC to request information regarding the CiLCA training and qualification. 
19.09.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

	Cheque  for:
	Cost purpose
	Cheque Amount

	H Owen
	Wages
	£856.27

	H Owen
	Phone and Expenses
	£33.22

	M Dalton 
	Wages
	£397.30

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£124.33

	DDDC
	Election Bill
	£455.32

	Rod Baraona
	Christmas Lights
	£516.68

	DCC
	Outstanding Grit Bin Refill
	£829

	William Brindley
	Mowing
	£490

	G.E&M.P Davies
	Mowing
	£630

	Markovitz
	Repairs
	£107.71

	Viking
	Paper
	£14.82

	Danny Stephenson
	Gardening
	£275


 (b) Receipts

£2750 has been received for use of Parish Council Land rents

£45 has been received for a headstone in the cemetery. This was for a plot purchased last year and the new burial fees are not applicable.  
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

Nothing further to report

 (d) Deed of Trust

No updates
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

No new matters raised.
20.09.15 PLANNING 

(a)Applications

NP/DDD/0815/0752- Natwest, Bank Square, Tideswell

Removal of redundant ATM and replace with upgraded model within a Bastion unit.

No objections.

NP/DDD/0815/0751-6a Church Street, Tideswell.

Change of use from A2 (professionsal services) to C3 (Residential on ground floor).

No Objections

NP/DDD/0315/0150-Hilcrest, Sherwood Road, Tideswell.

Amended Details. Demolition of an existing timber frame with infill wet dash render panels, dwelling and proposed replacement of dwelling, built from local sympathetic materials.

No objections.

NP/DDD/0715/0723- Land off The Lodge, Buxton Road, Tideswell

Change of use to allow three shepherd huts to be used as self-catering accommodation. Change of use on half of stables for shower and toilet block. Change of use of concrete forecourt to accommodate car parking for 3 cars. 

The Parish Council commented they were pleased to see the huts were moveable. All voted in favour of the proposal.

NP/DDD/0915/0819- 5 Pursglove Drive, Tideswell. Erection of Carport.

No objections, all voted in favour.

NP/DDD/0915/0827- Garage and Premises, Wheston Bank, Tideswell SK17 8LJ

The proposed is for the change of use from an unused commercial garage to a domestic dwelling.

 It was noted that the proposal should have a local occupancy clause but was well supported. It was also commented that there is a need for more affordable housing and this site could host 2 affordable houses. 

However 4 voted in favour and 2 voted against the plans but only based on the type of housing suggested.

21.09.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

Dalc Circular 20-22

Rural Matter flyers.
22.09.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 19th October 2015 at 7.30pm. This is one week later than usual. The meeting will be held at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.
23.09.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.10pm

TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 19th October 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R Andrew, R, Baraona, D Cadenhead, J Chapman, D Horne, C Rising, D Whitehouse, Hannah Owen (Clerk)
01.10.15 APOLOGIES

No apologies received.
02.10.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

There was no variation of business.
03.10.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Cllr Bower declared an interest in item 8 Planning. 
04.10.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING
There was no public speaking.
05.10.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on Monday 14th September 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair. 
06.10.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

Item 12 Precept and Item 14e Tenders were moved to Part 2 of the meeting. 
07.10.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  
It was requested that as many members of the Parish Council as possible attend the upcoming Remembrance service on Sunday 8th November. 

It was also confirmed that the working group session will take place on Wednesday 21st October 2015 and will include discussions about the Tideswell Plan and budget plans but no decisions will be taken.

08.10.15 Planning

Applications

NP/DDD/0915/0851- 7 Pursglove Drive, Tideswell. Single storey rear extension and front porch.

The Parish Council had no issues and supported this application. 

NP/DDD/0915/0837- The Old Wool Shop, High Street, Tideswell. Change of use from A1 shop to A3 food and drink use.

Concerns were raised regarding the opening hours as advertised hours were different to advertising.

NP/DDD/0915/0863-Redundant Barn, Chuch Street, Tideswell. Conversion of redundant barn to form dwelling. 

The Parish Council expressed that the dwelling should be for local need only but supported the application. 

NP/DDD/0915/0888-Tideswell Moor, Pittlemere Lane, Tideswell. Erection of steel fabrication workshop on previously developed land.

The Parish Council thought the proposal was good for local employment and business needs and supported the application.

NP/DDD/1015/0966-6a Church Street, Tideswell. Change of use of ground floor of a multi use development from A2 (Professional office) to CE residential.

The Parish Council all supported the application and has no issues. 

NP/DDD/1015/0971 51 Tithe Barn Close, Tideswell. Single storey rear UPVC conservatory. 

The Parish Council have no issues and support the application. 

Decisions

NP/DDD/0415/0355  Land to rear of Honeysuckle House. Change hardstanding area to sand manege. GRANTED.

NP/DDD/0715/0655 Bridge End, Queen Street, Tideswell. Proposed change of use of former garage to three bedroom dwelling. GRANTED. 

09.10.15 Youth Club Hut
The Clerk has been liaising with several groups in the village to arrange a joint meeting to discuss how best to work together to rebuild and keep the facility for Tideswell. 

The Clerk has been in touch with Derbyshire County Council and will be back in touch with them after the group meeting. 
10.10.15 Christmas

The Clerk will now be visiting businesses asking for contributions towards the best decorated house competition. A Christmas LED wreath will be available to those businesses contributing. 

An article has been placed in the Village Voice again asking for volunteers to help put up the Christmas lights. The lights will be going up on Sunday 29th and Monday 30th November 2015.

The Parish Council will then host an evening on Friday 4th December 2015 where all the lights will be officially switched on. 

11.10.15 Remembrance Day

The Clerk has asked for details of the providers of the sound system for remembrance Sunday. Cllr Andrew is emailing a copy of last year’s order of service to the Clerk and the wreaths are ordered via Jean Jackson. A note has been placed in the Village Voice asking for the areas to be kept clear of cars on the morning. 
12.10.15 Budget/Precept 
This item was moved to Part 2  

13.10.15 CLERKS REPORT

The Paint has been received from BT to paint the Phone Box. It was RESOLVED to leave this now until the spring. 

Sports Association: The Clerk has visited the area and looked around and it is a good space.

Concerns have been raised regarding the use of the areas and it has been discussed that the lack of availability for youngsters to play on the football pitch may be leading to some of the issues. It was RESOLVED to have this on next month’s agenda to discuss further. 
Five different contractors have contacted the Clerk regarding the Tender documents for Mowing and Strimming. Only 3 have submitted. This will be discussed in Part 2 of the meeting. 

14.10.15 VILLAGE REPORTS

(a) Car Park and Play Areas – The Playground surface repair work has been completed. 

  Cllr Rising will be providing the Clerk with the contact details for Playdale regarding maintenance contracts. The Clerk also has requested a quote from Soft Surfaces. 
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – The Clerk has reported that Hogweed is growing near the school. Derbyshire County Council are to deal with this as a matter of urgency. Council Chapman has informed the Head Teacher that DCC are looking into this. It has been suggested the Clerk contacts the Head Teacher and recommends a note goes out with the children about the Hogweed. 
(c) Toilets- The Parish Council is now in ownership of the toilets. Cllr Baraona has put together a detailed Tender document for the repair work. This will be advertised in the Peak Advertiser as well as on the PC website and noticeboard. 
(d) Cemetery –  TDCA have asked if Will Brindley can collect the bits of wood up at the cemetery and use for the Bonfire. All agreed this was fine.
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Cllr Chapman has investigated the tree issues on the Cliff and work has been carried out. A wall is badly damaged and in need of repair in the same area and the Clerk is to get quotes for the work. 

Cllr Chapman and the Clerk are going to look into the planting of new trees and the tree work in line with Peak Parks Woodland development.

Discussions regarding the Tender documents has been moved to part 2.  

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – DDDC have emailed and offered to place a bin up at the Skate Park but only in place of removing a bin from the village. Having looked at the map of bins in Tideswell sent from DDDC it was decided the Clerk needed to contact them again to clarify their collection as two bins are listed as collected which are no longer there.
(g) Housing Needs –No further updates 

(h) Common Land- No issues raised. 
15.10.15  FINANCE

(c) Payments

	T.D.C.A
	Donation towards fireworks
	£100

	H Owen
	Wages
	£856.27

	H Owen
	Mobile Phone
	£14.11

	M Dalton
	Wages
	£367.20

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£116.93

	DDDC
	Cemetery bin
	£97.50

	Grant Thornton
	Audit
	£270

	Danny Stephenson
	Gardening
	£200

	GE & MP Davies
	Mowing
	£630

	William Brindley
	Mowing
	£325

	R Baraona
	Christmas accessories
	£44.33

	Soft Surfaces
	Playground floors
	£5,162.40

	P Storer
	Trees
	£160


 (b) Receipts

Cemetery Fee £142

Cemetery Fee £66
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

Nothing further to report

 (d) Deed of Trust

No updates
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

No new matters raised

16.10.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

Dalc Circulars 23&24

Rural Services Newsletter

Health Assured wellbeing email

ROSPA Training email

Oct/Nov District Council Area community forum

17.10.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 09th November 2015 at 7.00pm. This is an earlier start than usual. The meeting will be held at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.
18.10.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm

TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R Baraona, D Cadenhead, D Horne, C Rising, D Whitehouse, Hannah Owen (Clerk)
01.11.15 APOLOGIES
Cllr Andrew and Cllr Chapman 
02.11.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

Item 13 was moved to the end of the public meeting.
03.11.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There was no declaration of interests.
04.11.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING
There was no public speaking.
05.11.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on Monday 19th October 2015 were approved and signed by the Chair with a spelling correction and a sentence added for clarity regarding playground surfaces. 
06.11.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

Item 9 Youth Club Hut was moved to Part 2 of the meeting. 
07.11.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  
Cllr Bower thanked the Councillors for attending the Remembrance service on Sunday 8th November and was pleased with the excellent turn out. She also thanked the Clerk for organising the Parade.

It was RESOLVED a letter of thanks from the Parish Council would be sent to Parade Marshall David Bradwell and to Jean Jackson for organising the wreaths and poppy sales. 

The Clerk will also ask David Bradwell if there is anything extra which should be organised for next year’s remembrance parade. 

The District Councillors have been given a Community Fund of £1000 which they can distribute among community groups. Cllr Bower is going to confirm what conditions are in place and then report back. It was stated that Cllr Bower would want the £1000 to be split among several different groups. 

08.11.15 Planning

Applications

NP/DDD/1015/1022
The Parish Council had no issues and supported this application as it allowed for a family to stay in Tideswell and not have to move out of the area to a bigger home. The Parish Council support the development of starter homes but also feel it is just as important to have homes for families. 
Decisions

There were no decisions. 

It was RESOLVED that Peak Park will attend the December meeting at 7pm before the public meeting begins at 7.30pm to run an information session for the Councillors regarding the planning process and the role of Parish Councils. 
09.11.15 Youth Club Hut
This item was moved to Part 2
10.10.15 Christmas

It was RESOLVED the Clerk will create some posters advertising the Christmas competition and encouraging all to get involved. It will state that the first prize is £100, second prize is £50 and third prize is £25. The posters will also remind people that we need volunteers to help put up the Christmas lights. This will be done on Sunday 29th and Monday 30th November. 

The Clerk is to email the Community Association requesting support in the form of a donation towards prize money.

11.10.15 Winter Weather Preparation

The clerk has signed Tideswell up to the Winter Weather Service Scheme. Derbyshire County Council will deliver a supply of Grit and the Parish Council will use this to fill Grit Bins. It was RESOLVED that a note would go in the village voice asking that any Grit Bins which are running low on grit, be reported to the Clerk. The Clerk is also going to look into laminating contact details and placing on the bins. 

The Clerk will also contact Derbyshire Dales and Derbyshire County Councils to confirm what obligations the Parish Council has to the village during bad weather.  
12.10.15 Budget/Precept 
The Clerk provided the Councillors with a spreadsheet listing spends to date and a forecast of predicted spends for the rest of the financial year. The Clerk also produced an example budget for the councillors to view. 

The Councillors looked at the figures and made some reductions. It was also decided to reduce the contingency section of the budget and create a new capital projects section to the budget. This will enable to Parish Council to have a fund which can be used for new projects or to build funds for future projects. 

It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council will place an advert in the Village Voice inviting applications for grants at the beginning of the financial year with a view to keeping within the budget. 

The Clerk is to recirculate the new figures and the matter will be discussed further at the December meeting. 

13.11.15 Tideswell Plan

Cllr Bower on behalf of the Parish Council wished to thank Cllr Horne for all his hard work in organising the working group to begin looking at a Tideswell Plan. 

A final version of the “Tideswell Parish Council and You” document is to be circulated. It was RESOLVED to hold an open morning to invite the public to meet the Parish Councillors and find out more about the role of a Parish Council. It is suggested this be held in the New Year. 
14.11.15 CLERKS REPORT

PCSO Ian Phipps has sent the following Crime report into me. 

Since 1st October there have been the following reports:

4 re Transport,1 Concern for Safety,2 Theft of Vehicle,1 Interference with Vehicle,2 Domestic incidents,1 re Threat,1 re Violence ,1 Alarm sounding,2 Suspicious activities,1 motorbike in a field and 1 RTC.

PCSO Phipps has been off work due to an injury and our planned Autumn Crime Prevention (day time) session has been postponed. 

The new mowing contractor is coming to the office this week for a meeting where he will sign his 3 year contract for the agreed work. He has asked if he can buy Hi-Vis waistcoats, at his expense, saying working on behalf of Tideswell Parish Council. It was agreed this would be a good idea. 

The first CiLCA training session takes place at Stretton village hall on Wed 18th Nov 2015 and the Clerk is to attend. 
Peak Park will be attending the December 2015 meeting to give information regarding planning and the role of the Parish Council etc. 

15.11.15 VILLAGE REPORTS
(a)Car Park and Play Areas – The Clerk has been in touch with Soft Surfaces regarding Playground Maintenance. It is suggested that maintenance contracts work best when new equipment is installed and then cared for moving forward. Old equipment would need to be bought up to a certain standard which may be more expensive than actual new equipment. 

Cllr Whitehouse is going to speak to the welding company who still have the play horse from the playground and ask for this to be completed promptly so Mick Fletcher can return it to the playground.
(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – The Advertising Board for the Red Lion at Litton has been placed in front of the Tideswell sign. Cllr Horne is to request this is moved back to the agreed location on the Parish Boundary with Litton.   

The Clerk is to contact DDDC to request that the leaves on the roads and footpaths be dealt with as they are slippery and dangerous. 
(c) Toilets- The refurbishment tenders are advertised in the Peak Advertiser and the Clerk has been given some company details of suggested businesses who may wish to quote for the work. The Clerk has already received a request for the tender documents.  

The Clerk is to confirm that DDDC has made the payment to the Parish Council for the refurbishment of the toilets. 
(d) Cemetery – No issues to report. 
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Cllr Chapman and the Clerk had a meeting with Rob Meetham from Peak Park regarding the Cyril Bennett Trust for Tree Planting in Tideswell. It was RESOLVED that Cllr Chapman and the Clerk would proceed with the project and report back to the Council as and when work has been completed. It was confirmed that removal and replanting could be included in these projects as was work on Wheston Bank.

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – DDDC are yet to provide an up to date map of bin locations in the Parish, the Clerk will ask for this again. 

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk will speak to Markovitz and see if they have a contact who could supply a new bench. The Clerk had found a suitable bench but the delivery charge was £100 which is unreasonable. 
(g) Housing Needs –The Clerk is to contact Isabel at DDDC and request a progress report. 

(h) Common Land- No issues raised. 

(i) War Memorial- It was RESOLVED that Councillor Baraona will look into cleaning the War memorial. The clerk is to investigate what grants and funding is available for War Memorial cleaning and restoration. It was RESOLVED that some soft led spotlights are to be placed at the War Memorial to gently light the area. 

The Clerk is also to look into the possibility of a retractable flag pole. The Clerk will liaise with David Bradwell about what the area needs. 
16.11.15  FINANCE

(a) Payments

	Cheque  for:
	Cost purpose
	Cheque Amount

	H Owen
	Wages
	£856.27

	H Owen
	Mobile Phone and stamps
	£21.51

	M Dalton
	Wages and expenses
	£414.34

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£118.53

	W Brindley
	Mowing
	£405

	Peak Advertiser
	Tender adverts
	£44.64

	Viking
	Ink 
	£74.47

	Markovitz
	Padlock 
	£7.02

	British Leigon 
	Wreath
	£25


 (b) Receipts
No Receipts
(c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

Nothing further to report

 (d) Deed of Trust

No updates
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

No new matters raised

17.11.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

Final Area Community Forum

DCC Winter weather preparation

Rural Services Newsletter
18.11.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 14th Decembet 2015 at 7.30pm. The Parish Council will meet at 7pm for a training session run by Peak Park. The meeting will be held at St John’s Institute, St John’s Road, Tideswell SK17 8NE.
19.11.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.30pm
TIDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD AT

ON MONDAY 14th December 2015

PRESENT: - Cllrs J Bower, R Andrew, R Baraona, D Cadenhead, J Chapman, D Horne,  D Whitehouse, Hannah Owen (Clerk)
01.12.15 APOLOGIES
No apologies received  
02.12.15 VARIATION OF BUSINESS

No variation of business
03.12.15   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Cllr Andrew and Cllr Bower declared an interest in Item 8 Planning 
04.12.15 PUBLIC SPEAKING
Representatives from Tideswell and District Community Association attended the meeting to discuss the Parish Council using the Sports Complex as an Office base. It was RESOLVED that the TDCA would discuss terms of the Parish Council using the office and email back the clerk.

A discussion took place about the Sports Complex site. There is an area which may have the potential to be redeveloped as a Village Hall separate to the Sports complex building. It was RESOLVED that the Parish Clerk would begin to research such projects and the groups will meet again to discuss further in the New Year.  
05.12.15 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the Meetings held on Monday 9th November 2015 were approved by Cllr Cadenhead, seconded by Cllr Baraona, all unanimously agreed and the minutes were signed by the Chair. 
06.12.15 DETERMINE IF ANY ITEMS ARE TO BE MOVED TO PART II CONFIDENTIAL

No items were moved to part 2.
07.12.15 CHAIRS ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and outlined the business for the evening.  
Cllr Bower thanked the Councillors for their help with the Christmas Lights and highlighted the incredible work undertaken by Cllr Baraona and Cllr Chapman with the organisning, planning and set up of the lights. 

The Chairman also wished to thank Cllr Chapman for his help in quickly resolving an issue with lighting at Chantry Court. 

08.12.15 Planning

Applications

NP/DDD/1115/1071 5 Church Street, Tideswell. Move 1st floor window level with flat roof extension. Increase height of window above roof eaves height, to give access to flat roof.  The Parish Council have no objections.
NP/DDD/1115/1092 Waterhole Farm, The Moor, Tideswell. Section 73 application for the removal of condition 2 from planning permission NP/DDD/0213/0166.
Cllr Andrew declared an interest and took no part in the discussion. 

The Parish Council have no objections. 
NP/DDD/1115/1113 The Merchants Yard, Tideswell. Retention of air inlet and extract duct structures to roof of premises, including proposed external dark colour finish. 
Cllr Bower took no part in this discussion and Cllr Andrew chaired the item.

The Parish Council have no objections. 
NP/DDD/1115/1124 Sherwood House, Sherwood Road Tideswell. Proposed extension to dwelling. 
The Parish council support the proposal in principle but do not support the suggested flat roof as they feel it would not be in keeping with area. A pitched roof would be more suitable. It was also felt that the materials for construction should be more in keeping with the main house. 
NP/DDD/1215/1139 Applications for a lawful development certificate-single storey extension to dwelling. Tindalls Bakery, 7 Commercial Road Tideswell SK17 8NU.

The Parish Council had no lawful comment to make and so was not required to make a statement. 
Decisions

The old wool shop- NP/DDD/0915/0837
Change of use from an A1 shop to A3 food and drink. GRANTED. 

NP/DDD/0315/0150 Hilcrest Sherwood road. Demolition of timber frame with infill wet dash render panels, dwelling and replacement dwelling built from local sympathetic materials. GRANTED

NP/DDD/1015/0966 6a church street change of use from A2 office to C3 residential. GRANTED. 

NP/DDD/0915/0827 Wheston bank garage and premises into domestic dwelling. REFUSED. 

NP/DDD/0915/0863 redundant barn church street to form dwelling. GRANTED

09.12.15 Youth Club Hut
The Youth Club Management Committee are looking into the possibility of rebuilding the site and at this time don’t need any assistance from the Parish Council. It was stated that if the Parish Council could be of any assistance in the future the Management Committee would contact the Clerk. 
10.12.15 Community Awards

It was RESOLVED to make the 2016 more of an event. In January the Council will discuss how best to host the awards evening. The Clerk is to begin finding suggestions for nominees. It was RESOLVED that the nominees would be notified in advance and that more categories should be added to the event. 

11.12.15 Grants

The clerk has identified a number of potential grant applications which can be made. 

Following on from a meeting with DDDC, it has been suggested that once the project is determined, a brief plan document be put together and shown to DDDC. They will then work with the group involved to look for further potential funding grant. DDDC did express that there wasn’t money available from the district council for a village hall project. 
12.10.15 Budget/Precept 
The Clerk provided the Councillors with an up to date spread sheet of the suggested budget Councillors agreed at the November meeting. The Precept for 2016/2017 will be £47780. The Precept for 2015/2016 was £46617. This was proposed by Cllr Cadenhead, seconded by Cllr Horne and all voted in favour. 

13.12.15 Tideswell Plan

The Clerk is to circulate the “Tideswell Parish Council and You” document. An introduction to the document will be placed in the village voice along with a link to where the full document can be downloaded. A copy will also be placed on the Parish Council notice board, inside shops, the Library, the Church and on the Parish Council Website. 

The Parish Council plan to hold an open day in the Spring. 

14.12.15 Holdsworth Pump Restoration
It was unanimously decided to move this item to the January agenda.  
15.12.15 EROICA Cycling event 2016 

A request has been received for the Parish Council to support the opening of the Tideswell Dale path to allow the cyclists taking part in EROICA cycling event. It was unanimously agreed to support this request as it will be a much safer route.  The Clerk will send a letter of support to the event organiser. 
16.12.15 CLERKS REPORT

PCSO Ian Phipps has sent the following Crime report into me. 

“ In the last month there have been 14 calls for service. 4 re transport, 2 road traffic collisions, 1 re a car in a bush, 1 re audible alarm, 2 re violence, 3 re concerns for safety and 1 re suspicious activity.” 

The new memorial bench and one other new bench has been ordered and will be delivered early in the new year. 

A map outlining the boundaries of the Sports Complex has been received and a copy was shown to the Councillors. 

The Clerk has been advised in changes to the format of Parish Council agendas. This will be discussed further at a future meeting. 

The Clerk informed the council about some historical issues regarding reserved burial plots which have come to her attention this month. It was RESOLVED to add the Cemetery to the agenda next month for further discussion. 
15.11.15 VILLAGE REPORTS
(a)Car Park and Play Areas – The welding work has now been completed and the equipment shall be returned to Abigail’s park shortly.  

(b) Footpath and Highways Reports – A bollard has been knocked down outside St John’s Church. The Clerk has reported the matter but is awaiting for the work to be completed. 
(c) Toilets- A discussion was held regarding the Tender documents received for the refurbishment of the toilets. The documents were circulated and the prices discussed.  Cllr Baraona declared an interest and took no further part in the discussion.  It was RESOLVED to offer the contract to M Fletcher and D Garton who it was felt had the wider experience with such a project.  Cllr Cadenhead will work with Cllr Baraona and the Clerk to draw up a contract for the work. 
(d) Cemetery – This item is to be discussed as a main Agenda item in January.  
(e) Gardens, Allotments and Trees – Cllr Chapman is meeting with Peak Park to discuss the possibility having the lower section of Wheston Bank as a flower meadow. All Councillors agreed this was the best use for the space. 

It was RESOLVED the Clerk would contact DCC to ask to take ownership of Gratton Gardens. 

(f)Bins and Street Furniture – The Memorial Bench has been ordered. 

The Clerk is to speak to DDDC about bin locations.
(g) Housing Needs –No further updates.  

(h) Common Land- No issues raised. 

(i) War Memorial- it was RESOLVED that Cllr Baraona and Cllr Chapman will supply the clerk with a full list of work required for the refurbishment of the war memorial site. 


(j) Christmas Lights Competition

The Winners of the Christmas Lights competition are:

1st Stone Cottage, Fountain Street, 2nd 2 St Johns Road and 3rd equal 55 Pinfold Road and 42 Sherwood Road. The Clerk will visit each house to inform them and confirm who the cheques should be made payable too. 

It was RESOLVED to put a message in the village voice thanking all those who helped with the Christmas lights. Cllr Baraona requested that a box of chocolates were sent to each resident/business who has plugged in the lights to their power supplies. This was unanimously supported. 

It was RESOLVED that the Christmas Lights competition 2016 would be judged in mid-December to allow people more time to decorate. 

The Parish Council will look at running other categories next year, for example, best decorated business and best street awards. 

The figures for the Crib need to be delicately handled. Cllr Andrew offered some help in taking down the crib and said the figures could be individual wrapped in some bubble wrap which he will provide.

The Clerk will also put a note in the Village Voice requesting help with the taking down of lights on 3rd January 2016.  
18.12.15  FINANCE

(a)Accounts for Payment 

	Cheque  for:
	Cost purpose
	Cheque Amount

	H Owen
	Salary
	£902.94

	H Owen
	Phone and Stamps
	£16.27

	M Dalton
	Salary
	£319.20

	HMRC
	PAYE
	£126.06

	Rod Baraona
	Christmas
	£162.34

	ROSPA
	Playground inspections/report
	£319.20

	Danny Stephenson
	Gardening
	£339

	Markovitz
	Christmas
	£238.27

	DDDC
	Rates for Toilets to 31/3/16
	£324

	Came&Company 
	insurance increase re toilets
	£108


  Rod Baraona 
                 Xmas
          £13.99

 DALC 
                 Text Book
               £10
 Danny Stephenson         Gardening and Plants                                 £111.97




(b) Income 


£2465 Derbyshire Dales Reimbursement for 2014/2015


£39.91 Western Power extra wayleave payment


£184 Cemetery fee.

 (c)Budget Monitoring and Risk Assessment

Nothing further to report

 (d) Deed of Trust

Cllr Chapman is to try and speak to T Critchlow. 
(e) Parish Council Investments

It was noted that this matter can only be dealt with once the Deed of Trust is signed.

(f) Parish Council Documents and Assets 

No new matters raised

19.12.15 ITEMS FOR INORMATION

Rural Services Network, PDNPA Planning committee email, Events at SLCC, Rural Health Conference 2016 email.

20.12.15 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was RESOLVED that the next monthly meeting be held on Monday 11th January 2016 at 7.30pm. 

21.12.15 CONFIEDENTIALITY RESOLUTION

It was RESOLVED that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted (in respect of the personal situation of an employee which could result in legal proceedings) it is advisable in the public interest, that the press and public be temporarily excluded and they are instructed to withdraw.” 

CONFIDENTIAL MINUTE – NOT FOR PUBLICATION

22.12.15 PERSONNEL MATTERS

(a) Parish Council Investigation- It was RESOLVED that the Clerk would speak to Lesley Gaskell and seek further advice on how to proceed. Cllr Horne will be working with the Clerk and Cll Rising on this matter. 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.10pm

